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This Week’s Guest Speaker 

This week’s guest speaker is Richard 
Barker.  Richard was a right-
handed relief pitcher in Major League 
Baseball for the Chicago Cubs. Barker's 
major league career consisted of just 
five games in the 1999 season. 

Richard is a real estate agent working 
out of Keller Williams Arizona Realty.   
He brings years of professional 
experience as a business owner, youth coach and competitive 
athlete. He is the owner of Velocity Sport Performance sports training 
facility in Gilbert. 

 

Christmas Wreath Fund Raising In Full Swing 

Our Christmas Wreath fund raiser has started.  If you were at last 
week’s meeting, you received a wreath packet.  Each packet has five 

submission forms to purchase wreathes for yourself, family and friends.  
The wreaths cost between $38 to $43 and includes shipping to the 
recipient’s address.  Our club will receive $10 for every wreath 
purchased. This is a great opportunity to send a wonderful Christmas gift 
and raise much needed funds for our club’s charitable giving.  This is a 
time sensitive project as all forms must be submitted to the company by 
mid November for December shipping.  You can get your packet by 
seeing Michelle Holcomb or Richard Karr.  

 

 

 

 

  

Newsletter 

 
September 24, 2017 

     Fountain Hi l l s  Rotary Club     P .O. Box 18188 Fountain Hi l l s ,  AZ  85269     www.FountainHi l l sRotary . com  
 
 

C L U B  O F F I C E R S  

President – Tony Pistilli 

President Elect –  

Vice President – Brian Martin 

Past President – Michelle Holcomb 

Secretary – Lynne Hoban 

Treasurer – Tony Spellman 

Sgt. At Arms – Buck Buchanan 

 

C L U B  C O M M I T T E E  

C H A I R S  

Membership – Wayne Rish 

Services – Art Ammon 

Youth Services – Tony Pistilli 

R.I. Foundation – Kirk Stubbs 

Administration –  

Public Relations –Michelle Holcomb 

Programs – Steve Simon 

Fellowship – Dave Gillman 

Club Foundation – Ralph Donnelly 

 

 

 

   

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Relief_pitcher
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Major_League_Baseball
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Major_League_Baseball
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Chicago_Cubs


 
                                            Weekly Newsletter           September 24, 2017 Page 2 

Five Things You Might Not Know About Ending Polio 

The road to eradicating polio has been a long and difficult one, with 
Rotary leading the fight since 1985. Going from nearly 350,000 cases 
in 1988 to just 10 so far this year has required time, money, 
dedication, and innovation from thousands of people who are 
working to end the disease.  

 Here are five things you may not know about the fight to end polio: 

1. Ice cream factories in Syria are helping by freezing the ice packs 
that health workers use to keep the polio vaccine cold during 
immunization campaigns. 

2. Celebrities have become ambassadors in our fight to end the 
disease. They include WWE wrestling superstar John Cena, actress 

Kristen Bell, action-movie star Jackie Chan, golf legend Jack Nicklaus, Grammy Award-winning 
singers Angelique Kidjo and Ziggy Marley, Nobel Peace Prize laureate Desmond Tutu, 
anthropologist Dr. Jane Goodall, co-founder of the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation Bill Gates, 
and world-renowned violinist and polio survivor Itzhak Perlman.  

3. Health workers and Rotary volunteers have climbed mountains, crossed deserts, and sailed 
to remote islands, risking their lives to vaccinate children against this disease. Rotary has 
funded more than 1,500 motorbikes and 6,700 other vehicles, as well as 17 boats, to make 
those journeys. Vaccinators have even traveled on the backs of elephants, donkeys, and camels 
to immunize children in remote areas. 

4. In Pakistan, the polio program emphasizes hiring local female vaccinators and monitors. 
More than 21,000 vaccinators, 83 percent of whom are women, are achieving the highest 
immunization coverage rates in the country’s history. 

5. Thanks to the efforts of Rotary and its 
partners, more than 16 million people 
who otherwise might have been 
paralyzed are walking today. In all, more 
than 2.5 billion children have been 
vaccinated since 1988. 

World Polio Day is October 24. 
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Recycle Tour This Week 

Just a reminder, this Thursday is our tour of the recycling facility at the Salt River landfill on the 
Beeline highway and Gilbert Road.  This should be an interesting and educational tour on how 
the plant handles the vast amount of trash that is recycled every day.  After the tour we will 
drive to the We-Ko-Pa grill at the golf course on the Yavapai reservation.  

We meet at Safeway in Fountain Hills at 10 am to carpool to the facility for our 10:30 tour. 

 

 

 

Club Foundation Donates To 
Foodbank 

At last week’s meeting, Club Foundation 
President Ralph Donnelly donated $3,000 to 
Extended Hands Food Bank Director, Dave 
Iverson. The funds will be used to purchase a 
refrigeration unit for the food bank’s delivery 
truck. Funds for the truck were also donated by 
the Club Foundation a few years ago.   

 

 

 

Famous Rotarians 

Gerald R. Ford, U. S. President, was a member of the Rotary 
Club of Grand Rapids, Michigan.  
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Upcoming Rotary, District & Club Events 
 

 October 24 – Rotary World Polio Day 
 October 26 - 30 - USA/Mexico Friendship Conference in Phoenix 

 November 4 – Rotary Foundation Dinner in Tempe 
 November 16 - District Governor visits our club 

 November 17 - Club Christmas Wreath Sales Due 
 January 12-15, 2018 – RYLA at Camp Pinerock in Prescott 

 June 23-27, 2018 – Rotary International Convention in Toronto, Canada 

 

 

 September 24:  Rich Barker – The Life of a Professional Baseball Player 

 October 3: TBD 

 October 10: John Burnett-FHHS History Teacher – U.S. Presidents 

  

September Board Meeting 

V Agreed to close BMO checking account and move to Chase Bank 
V Agreed to dispose of our fair food vending equipment 
V Discussed club goals 
V Discussed wreath fund raiser project 
V Club Foundation has $11,474 in B of A checking account, and $67,670 in Edward Jones 

investment account 
V Finalized Board positions 
V Discussed Rotary parade float for district functions 
V Discussed social events for the year 
V Discussed district grant for Save The Family organization 
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Birthdays and Anniversaries In September
 
Birthdays                                 
Tony Pistilli – September 5 
Al Wechsler – September 12 
Dave Iverson – September 18 
Bill Hoffman – September 22 
Terry Stewart – September 22 
 
    Club Anniversaries  
                                                                                                                               
                                         Bill Snyder – September 4     10 years 
                                         Steve Simon – September 30     9 years                                                        
                                          
 
                                         Wedding Anniversaries 
                                          Nancy & Mike Tveit – September 13    49 years 
                                          Tony & Sandy Pistilli – September 22   44 years 
                                          Terry & Cynthia Stewart – September 23   22 years 

                                

Publisher’s Contact Information 

If you would like to comment or add anything to the club newsletter, please contact me at: 

cpd515@msn.com 
or 
831-345-1747 
Brian Martin 
 
 
 


